Lower Monongahela River Emergency Action Plan Exercise
The service lives of Monongahela River, L/D 3 and the lock chambers at Charleroi L/D have been extended 7 to 10 years by the new Lower Monongahela River Project schedule, which completes in 2019.

This increases the potential for failure at these facilities.  Such a failure would likely disrupt the river economy and lifeline systems.
The Pittsburgh District has completed draft Emergency Action Plans (EAP) for L/D 3 and Charleroi locks.  These internal plans are needed in order to mitigate consequences and improve response by the District should an event occur at one of these facilities.

In conjunction with these plans, the District will hold a full-day event on Friday, April 1, 2005 from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm to promote awareness of the potential for failure and consequences thereof.  The agenda will include an information session followed by tabletop exercise to promote emergency action planning by affected groups.  The location of the exercise will be the Floreff Volunteer Fire Department Building in West Elizabeth, PA. 

Announcement letters for this exercise have been sent to the Port of Pittsburgh; Waterways Association of Pittsburgh; Waterways Council, Inc.; Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency, and the U.S. Coast Guard.  The letters serve to notify these groups of the completion of the draft Emergency Action Plans and the exercise planned for April 1, 2005.  The letters convey copies of the draft EAP’s and a proposed list of participants for the excercise.  The information contained in these letters should be disseminated within the organizations membership.
Participants from the navigation industry, river dependent industry, utilities, municipal authorities, state, county and local emergency management agencies will be invited by separate mailings.

The Districts draft Emergency Action Plans can be reviewed by contacting the Districts Public Affairs Officer at (412) 395-7106, email: Karen.L.Auer@usace.army.mil, or the Lower Monongahela River Project Manager at (412) 395-7289, email: Jeanine.Hoey@usace.army.mil.
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